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POLICY 
 
Council will charge all hirers of its facilities as per its list of fees and charges 
which is reviewed annually in line with the budget. 
 
Should a “not for profit” community group/organisation seek the waiving of any 
fees and charges imposed for use/hire of a community facility, an application 
in writing is to be submitted and presented to Council for consideration. 
 
Council encourages the self-management of community buildings and will 
endeavour to provide adequate support to community groups who are eager 
to maintain and develop community buildings and facilities. 
 
The tenure of local controlling committees with their buildings and/or land 
shall be by way of lease agreement based on the Shire of Nannup Tenancy 
Agreement Standard Terms and Conditions, with each lease/agreement being 
endorsed by Council prior to the occupation of any premises.  Council is to 
have regard to the individual circumstances of community groups when 
finalising any lease/agreement. 
 
All facilities must be managed on a financially independent basis and fees, 
subscriptions, rentals, levies etc; must be sufficient to cover all operational 
outgoings which should include maintenance required as a result of normal 
wear and tear, as well as electricity, water and any other utilities. 
 
Council reserves the right to provide annual operational grants to managing 
committees if such expenses are considered to be outside the resources of 
the organisation, is seen to be in the general interests of the community or is 
granted to assist an organisation in its establishment. 
 
Council, upon receipt of Annual Financial Statements and Building Reports 
will consider budget allocations for expenses of a non-operational nature such 
as major repairs, additions or renovations in line with normal annual budget 
deliberations. 
 
Council will undertake an inspection of all community buildings as part of its 
budget deliberations. 
 
 
 
 



 

   

Council will not, at the expense of a community based not for profit group, 
enter into a lease/agreement with any organisation that is considered 
commercial in nature.  If Council does enter into a lease/agreement with an 
organisation that is considered commercial in nature, commercial 
arrangements and conditions are to be put in place. 
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